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UPDATE: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers invites public 
comment on shoreline 

protection plan at Agat Mayor Compound 
 

HONOLULU — The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Honolulu District, in partnership with 
the Guam Bureau of Statistics and Plans and the Guam Department of Public Works, 
has released a Draft Integrated Feasibility Report and Environmental Assessment for 
shoreline protection at the Agat Mayor Compound in Hagat, Guam. 

USACE will open a 30-day public comment period starting Oct. 1 and ending 
Nov. 1, 2024, Chamorro Standard Time (ChST), to gather input on the report. The 
public is encouraged to provide feedback on ecological, biological, historical, and 
cultural resources to help meet legal requirements, including the Clean Water Act, the 
Fish and Wildlife Coordination Act, and the National Historic Preservation Act. 

Comments can be submitted via email to CEPOH-planning@usace.army.mil or 
by mail to: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Honolulu District, ATTN: CEPOH-PPC (Agat 
S14), 230 Otake St., Fort Shafter, HI 96858-5440. All comments will be incorporated 
into the final plan and assessment. 

A public meeting to discuss the draft report will take place on Wednesday, Oct. 16, 
2024, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. ChST (Tue. Oct. 15, 10 p.m. HST) at the Hagat Mayor’s 
Office (Bldg. 393 South Rt. 2, Agat, Guam 96928) or virtually via Google Meet: 
meet.google.com/wpr-gpdu-cgx Dial in (U.S.): +1 617-675-4444 PIN: 376 609 761 
4076#. 

The plan aims to address coastal erosion that threatens the Agat Mayor’s Office 
and Agat Sagan Bisita, collectively known as the Agat Mayor Compound. The current 
seawall is near collapse, leaving the buildings vulnerable to wave damage and storm 
surges. The Agat Emergency Shoreline Protection study, authorized under Section 14 
of the Flood Control Act of 1946, allows the Army Corps to design and construct 
emergency shoreline protections for public facilities. 

 

UPDATE: Updated the final day of the public comment period to be Nov. 1, 2024.  
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Visit Project Website: 
The Draft IFR/EA can be accessed at the study website located at: 
www.poh.usace.army.mil/Missions/Civil-Works/Civil-Works-Projects/Agat-Shoreline-
Protection-Sec-14 
 
 

 
Figure 1: The study area runs along a 320-foot stretch of beach, which runs parallel to Agat Mayor 
Compound. Image courtesy of USACE, Honolulu District 
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Figures 2 and 3: Erosion and undermining of the existing seawall built to protect the facilities is 
visible in within the study area. Photos courtesy of The Bureau of Statistics and Plans, Government 
of Guam 

 

 
The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers is responsible for delivering vital engineering solutions, in 
collaboration with our partners, to secure the nation, energize our economy, and reduce disaster risk. As 
the nation’s lead engineering and public works agency, we deliver quality projects, on time and within 
budget, - safely - for the American people. 


